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Message from the Head Teacher 

VALUE OF THE MONTH 

KOINONIA 

 

”God is faithful, by whom you were 

called into the Fellowship of his Son, 

Jesus Christ our Lord.” 

1 Corinthians 1:9 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

We have been looking beyond our school community over the 

last couple of weeks and have been thinking about those who 

live both in Europe and further afield to Malawi.  Yesterday we 

celebrated the European Day of Languages and last week we 

made post cards to send to a school in Malawi.  Ann Carver from 

Cradley village has gone to visit and taken them with her.  We 

are hoping to get some back in a few weeks time. 

Last night a small dedicated group of parents met for the FoCS 

AGM.  I am so grateful to the committee and those of you who 

help at events for everything you do but they need your help for 

this amazing contribution to school life to continue.  Please read 

their section in this newsletter. 

I hope you all have a great weekend. 

God Bless, 

Mrs Jones 

mailto:admin@cradley.hereford.sch.uk
http://www.cradleyschool.org.uk


School Calendar 

September 

30 - Swimming starts for Oak Class pm 

October 

1-4 - Swimming Oak Class pm 

3 - School Lunch Taster Day YR-2 

7-11 - Swimming Oak Class pm 

8 - Parents Evening - 3.30 - 5.30pm 

9 - Parents Evening - 5.30 - 7.30pm 

10 - School Photos 

14 - Nasal Flu Immunisations - YR-6 

16 - Open Day 

16 - Y4 Residential Meeting 5.30pm 

17 - Harvest Festival at the church 

23 - Phonics Evening for Reception and Pre School Parents 6.00pm 

Music Lessons At Cradley 

Flute Lessons with Bea 

Price  

bpriceflute@gmail.com 

Guitar Lessons with Tom 

Doherty 

tom-doherty@hotmail.co.uk 

Piano, clarinet, saxophone and singing - 

Wednesday mornings 

Flute - Wednesday afternoons 

Guitar - Monday afternoons starting 16 

September 2024. 



 

 

Well done to Maple Class who have had 95.83% attendance this 

week! They get to look after Alfie the Attendance Bear next week.  

Please can we remind parents that arrivals after 8.45am are counted 

as late and arrivals after 8.55am once registers close count as a 

missed morning session and are included in attendance figures. 

 

Maple Class  95.83%    Whole school  91.03% 

Sycamore Class  95.08% 

Birch Class   82.33% 

Oak Class    95.54% 

 

 

School Lunches 

Please see the menu for this term below.  Orders must be placed for the week by midnight 

on the Wednesday before. Please order on School Money. 

Attendance 



 

 

 

 

 

 

School Lunch Taster Day 

On Thursday 3rd October children in Years Reception to 2 are having 

a School Lunch Taster Day.  We have ordered school lunches for all 

children in these years for them to try if they wish.  You are welcome 

to send them in with a packed lunch too of course.   

The main meal on Thursday is sausages, roast 

potatoes, vegetables and gravy, with flapjack or fruit for 

pudding. 

We hope they like them! 



Clubs 

These are the clubs that are running this term.  Once your child is on the 

register then they have the place for the whole term.  If your child is unable to 

attend at any time then please let the office know. 



Friends of Cradley School (FoCS) 

News 

We had our AGM last night, and a huge thanks to those who joined in.  

Lucy D chaired our meeting, and started off with the chairs report for the last 

academic year, then there was the financial report. 

The minutes from the meeting will be made available to everybody next week. 

After four years of being on the FoCS committee, Lucy has decided to step down as 

chair.  She has done a great job and has been invaluable to our fundraising goals, 

but now we really need more people to get involved.    

All parents and carers are by default members of FoCS, and we need your continued 

support. If every parent could contribute with just one event over a school year it 

would be very much appreciated.  

Cass is at school most days for normal school hours, Lucy and Kirstie more 

sporadically to chat about how you could contribute to the events running up to 

Christmas. 

We cannot legally run our events without a functioning committee.  And no events = 

no fun.   

Over the next few weeks, we’ll be chatting to many of you at the school gates to 

recruit more help! It’s not as daunting as it might appear.   A new chair is essential, 

however, 2 people could share the role as co-chairs, or chair + vice chair.  

In addition, our treasurer Kirstie will be retaining that role for another year, but will be 

stepping down in July when her youngest graduates primary school.  Ideally, we 

would like someone to volunteer as either co- or vice treasurer to start a soft 

takeover ready for next year.  

Cass has agreed to remain as secretary, and again, ideally, a vice secretary would 

be preferred. 

We have also started planning our events calendar which will be made available very 

soon.   

In the mean time, you should all have your children’s Christmas card designs.   We 

make a small commission on every sale which reduces over time.  In order to get the 

maximum commission, we would appreciate you completing an order before 9th 

October. 

They have many items which the design can be printed on which 

make great gifts for family members.  

 

Your FoCS team, Kirstie, Lucy and Cass 





 

 

 

 

 

WEEKLY AWARDS 

HAZEL CLASS  

Friendship Award 

Stars of the Week 

 

Molly 

Mason for having a brilliant first week at Nursery. 

Harriet for her attention to detail in her creative work. 

MAPLE CLASS 

Friendship Award 

Stars of the Week 

 

Arthur 

Philip for being completely independent when getting ready for 
PE. 

Innis for being so brave on the coach journey to Clevedon. 

SYCAMORE CLASS 

Friendship Award 

Stars of the Week 

 

Imogen 

Phoebe for her perseverance in PE, learning how to dribble a 
ball.  

Charlotte  for her brilliant artwork inspired by Pablo Picasso for 
European Day of languages. 

BIRCH CLASS 

Friendship Award 

Stars of the Week 

 

Dom 

Bethany for working independently on her litter project in 
Venice. 

Isaac for working independently on his litter project for 
Manchester. 

OAK CLASS 

Friendship Award 

Stars of the Week 

 

Rowan 

Harry for inspiring others with his audacious use of vocabulary. 

Chloe for demonstrating confidence and resilience with her 
learning. 

HEAD TEACHER 

AWARD 

Frankie and Eli for being super helpful collecting all of the play 

equipment back from the surrounding bushes. 



Hazel News 

 

Our topic this term is 'All About Me' where we have been finding out 

about ourselves and how we feel. This week the children have been 

making some tasty face biscuits and have been using art and craft 

materials to create people that are special to them.  



Maple and Sycamore Classes 

Maple and Sycamore Classes had an amazing day at the beach 

on Tuesday!  They travelled to Clevedon Beach and had great 

fun exploring the coastal features. 



Birch Class 

This week Birch Class have been 

inventing different ways that 

European countries can tackle 

the issue of litter on their streets.  



Oak Class 

Chloe, Eli and Frankie represented Oak Class during our ‘Open the Book’ 

assembly this week. They read with confidence and were able to engage all of 

the children with their performance. 

In literacy this week, we have been investigating how writers achieve cohesion 

within writing, leading to writing a 3rd person narrative about our two central 

protagonists. Year fives have been learning how to use dialogue and 

conjunctions to move the action forward while year six have been exploring 

passive and active voice. 

In maths, we have been deepening our understanding of rounding and have 

begun learning about negative numbers in more depth. 

While in our history topic, we have conducted some research using a range of 

sources about how bronze was important within the Shang Dynasty.   



Harvest at Cradley Church 

We are celebrating Harvest in Cradley 

Church on the 6th October at 10.45am. 

Everyone is welcome and we would like 

some children to take part with readings 

and singing. 

More information will follow next week. 

Many thanks, 

Eryl Copp 






